

Community Bulletin

January 31st, 2022

Dear Shrewsbury Families,

Please note the following announcements and information related to various events or activities that may be of interest to you and your children. Announcements from non-school sources are passed on as a courtesy if they meet the requirements of the <u>School Committee policy</u>.

School District Items

- 1. Please Note Reminder: SPS Family Survey Open (New)
- 2. Please Note Shrewsbury Education Foundation Seeking Nominations for John P. Collins Awards for Excellence
- 3. Please Note Shrewsbury Education Foundation Seeking New Members
- 4. Please Note SAT Prep Course
- 5. Please Note Judges Needed for SHS Annual Science Fair
- 6. Save the Date SHS Athletic Bowling for Boosters Fundraiser
- 7. Please Note K-12 Virtual Winter Art Festival (New)

Community Items

- 1. Please Note Shrewsbury Parks & Recreation Offerings
- 2. Please Note Shrewsbury Public Library February Events for Tweens & Teens (New)
- 3. Please Note SYFS Parent Support Group
- 4. Please Note Shrewsbury Historical Society Scholarships

Youth Athletics and Activities

- 1. Please Note Shrewsbury Youth Soccer Spring 2022 Season
- 2. Please Note Central Mass Revolution Hockey
- 3. Please Note Shrewsbury Youth Lacrosse Spring 2022 Registration Open
- 4. Please Note Shrewsbury Little League Baseball
- 5. Please Note Shrewsbury Little League Softball
- 6. Please Note Shrewsbury Girls Lacrosse

School District Items

1. Please Note – Reminder: SPS Family Survey Open (New)

Shrewsbury Public Schools is partnering with Panorama, an education and technology company to survey SPS families. You can read all about it here or watch a brief video to learn more. Please check your email for survey links. The survey is anonymous - and very useful to our future planning. Please fill out one survey for every SPS student in your household. Please note that this survey is for SPS families only.

2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Education Foundation Seeking Nominations for John P. Collins Awards for Excellence

The Shrewsbury Education Foundation (SEF) is now accepting nominations for this year's John P. Collins Awards for Excellence. These awards honor the exemplary efforts of those dedicated individuals whose work brings to life the mission of the Shrewsbury Public Schools. The award is named for former Superintendent, John P. Collins, PhD, who served for 16 years in Shrewsbury (1978-1994) and exemplified the highest standards of professionalism and a commitment to lifelong learning.

Multiple awards will be presented in the following categories:

- Professional Educator
- Paraprofessional
- Support Staff
- Leadership
- Unsung Hero (Volunteers, PTO, boosters, supporters, fans, helpers)

Anyone who currently works or volunteers in the Shrewsbury Public Schools can be nominated. This includes any staff member or volunteer who you or your child either works with now or has worked with in the past. Just about everyone who's been touched by the Shrewsbury Public Schools at any level can nominate someone. All the nominees receive a copy of the nomination letter and a note of appreciation from SEF.

It's easy to nominate <u>online</u>. Nominations will be accepted until Monday, February 7th and awards will be presented during the week of February 14th. Traditionally, these awards are presented at the annual SEF Dinner. However, due to COVID restrictions, there will be no annual dinner this year.

Shrewsbury Education Foundation (SEF) is an all-volunteer organization that raises money to fund grants which put resources and programs directly into the classroom. For more information about the Shrewsbury Education Foundation, please visit www.SEFgrants.org.

3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Education Foundation Seeking New Members

The Shrewsbury Education Foundation (SEF) is seeking new members to join their mission in supporting the students and educators of our Shrewsbury Public Schools. SEF works to stimulate, strengthen, and support the creation and implementation of innovative educational programs and enrichment activities that benefit students of the Shrewsbury Public Schools.

Through its all-volunteer effort supported by charitable contributions, SEF fills a vital gap for Shrewsbury students. SEF grants allow dedicated educators to create new learning vehicles that cannot be supported otherwise. SEF grants encourage creative approaches to educating the whole child--further meeting their intellectual, psychosocial, and health needs. Shrewsbury Education Foundation receives grant requests from educators within the Shrewsbury Public Schools district for materials allowing them to go beyond the basic necessities of teaching and improving the education process for their students.

SEF meets once per month to discuss community outreach, plan fundraising initiatives, and coordinate events that fund future grant opportunities. If you are interested in joining the Shrewsbury Education Foundation team, please contact Kim Olsen (kimberlyolsen42@gmail.com) or James Dealy (Jamesdealy@hotmail.com) to inquire about joining our team and visit www.SEFgrants.org for more information on Shrewsbury Education Foundation.

4. Please Note - SAT Prep Course

The Shrewsbury High School Spring SAT Prep Course will be offered once again through Shrewsbury High School. The course will begin the week of February 7th and run through the week of March 28th. Participants may choose between Monday and Thursday night classes. Classes will meet remotely from 5:30 to 8:00 p.m. for a total of seven night sessions. Test-taking strategies will be emphasized in this class. Class size will be kept small, allowing for a great deal of individual attention.

Enrollment is strictly on a first-come, first-served basis; the course is open to juniors and seniors. Students will also take two full-length SAT exams, which provides reinforcement for skills taught during the course and test-taking experience. The cost of the program is \$220 for Shrewsbury residents and \$250 for non-Shrewsbury residents. This class will run only if there is sufficient demand. Additional information and registration forms are located at SHS in Mrs. Monopoli's office on the third floor, the School Counseling office, or can be downloaded from the SHS School Counseling webpage. Please contact Jen Williams if you have any questions at iawilliams@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us or (508) 841-8810.

5. Please Note - Judges Needed for SHS Annual Science Fair

We are in search of judges for the SHS Annual Science Fair - 30-40 projects are scheduled to present over Monday, February 14th and Tuesday, February 15th. Please complete this survey to express your interest and availability (in-person or virtually) in helping us evaluate projects this year. Your effort is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please contact Dave Hruskoci, Director of Science & Engineering, at (508) 841-8836 or dhruskoci@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us.

6. Save the Date – SHS Athletic Bowling for Boosters Fundraiser

SHS Athletic Boosters has now rescheduled its Bowling for Boosters Tournament for Sunday, March 13th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. at Bowlero Bowling, Route 9 West, Shrewsbury. Teams of 4-6 players each wanted! Adults 21+ only. The evening will feature unlimited bowling, shoes, pizza, soda, raffle prizes, cash bar, and awards ceremony for best score, worst score, and best-dressed team! See <u>flyer</u> for more information and for how to register.

Please consider registering a team for the new date to help us to continue to provide the essential tools needed by our school athletes to be competitive and successful! Kindly submit your registration form and payment by March 6th. Thank you in advance for your anticipated support!

7. Please Note – K-12 Virtual Winter Art Festival (New)

Please join the Visual Arts Department in viewing works from our amazing artists in grades K-12 from the first part of the school year. We look forward to celebrating more artists this spring... In person! Stay tuned and enjoy the viewing! <u>Click here</u> to view the K-12 Virtual Winter Art Festival.

Community Items

1. Please Note – Shrewsbury Parks & Recreation Offerings

<u>Winter Online Registration</u> - Currently accepting registration for some of the Winter programs. New programs will be added throughout February based on space availability. Pre-registration is required for all of the Parks & Recreation programs. Space is limited.

<u>Kids Test Kitchen!</u> - For kids ages 7 and up. Each virtual class presents students with an opportunity to explore new or familiar foods in their raw, unmanipulated state. Then, with adult supervision and occasional assistance (as needed), we'll work together virtually to slice, dice, peel, measure, and cook until we have each prepared the finished dish. The virtual experience gives students the unique opportunity to immediately share their work with family! Six Thursdays starting February 17th from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. Cost is \$82.

<u>Teen Dining Etiquette Workshop "Valentine's Day"</u> - Grades 8-12th on Saturday, February 12th from 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. at Oak Middle School Cafeteria. Cost is \$65.

<u>Teen Interview Prep Workshop</u> - Grades 8-12th on Saturday, March 31st from 6:15 to 7:45 p.m. at Sherwood Middle School Cafeteria. Cost is \$65.

<u>Teen Rhythm & Ride Spin</u> - Grades 6-10th on Tuesdays starting February 22nd from 6:30 to 7:20 p.m. at Core Connection Cycle Studio. Cost is \$80.

<u>Children's Conversation Skills Workshop</u> - Grades 2nd-7th on Tuesday, February 15th from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. at Sherwood Middle School Cafe. Cost is \$45.

Restaurant Ready Workshop - Grades 2nd-7th on Thursday, February 3rd from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. at Sherwood Middle School Cafe. Cost is \$45.

<u>Junior LAX</u> - Ages 6-8 on Mondays starting March 7th from 5:00 to 6:00 p.m. at The Shrewsbury Club. Cost is \$132.

<u>Preschool/Toddlers lil Dragons Karate</u> - Ages 2.9-5 on Mondays starting March 7th from 4:30 to 5:00 p.m/ at The Shrewsbury Club. Cost is \$175.

<u>Preschool/Toddler All Sports</u> - Ages 2-5 on Saturdays starting March 12th from 11:45 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. at The Shrewsbury Club. Cost is \$150.

<u>Preschool/Toddler Baseball</u> - Ages 2-4 on Mondays starting March 14th from 5:15 to 5:45 p.m. at The Shrewsbury Club. Cost is \$150.

<u>Home Safety</u> - Ages 9 and up, Saturday, February 5th from 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at Oak Middle School Cafe. Cost is \$37.

Adult Strength & Sculpt - Thursdays starting February 24th from 5:30 to 6:20 p.m. for 6 classes at Core Connection. Cost is \$80.

Adult Pilates Slim & Sculpt - Saturdays starting March 5th from 5:30 to 6:20 p.m. for 6 classes at Core Connection. Cost is \$80.

Adult Rhythm & Ride Spin Classes - Visit our website for fees, times, dates and schedules.

<u>Visit our new website!</u> <u>shrewsburyma.myrec.com</u> Old accounts do not work in the new system. Please build a new household and we can approve it for you.

2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library February Events for Tweens & Teens (New)

We have tons of great events for tweens and teens happening in February at the Library!

- Monday, February 7th ASL Signing Rocks! 6:00 p.m. on Zoom. Ages 5+ and adults.
 Register <u>here</u>.
- Thursday, February 10th Secret Message Cards 7:00 p.m. on Zoom. Grades 5+ and adults. No registration necessary - grab a kit with supplies and Zoom invite in the Teen Room starting Saturday, February 5th.
- Friday, February 18th Teen Take & Make: Fancy Eye Masks all day in the Teen Room. Grades 5-12. No registration necessary grab a kit to take home.
- Tuesday, February 22nd through Saturday, February 26th Scavenger Hunt: Duck Duck Goose! Ages 5+. No registration necessary.
- Monday, February 28th Teen Advisory Meeting 8:00 p.m on Zoom. Grades 5-12.
 Register <u>here</u>.
- Fridays Each Friday after school we'll have a different game or activity! Drop in for guessing games, puzzles, board games, and more.

Check our online calendar and digital calendar for more details and registration!

3. Please Note – SYFS Parent Support Group

SYFS is now offering a new session of our 6-week support group for parents who have children who are struggling with depression, anxiety, or other mental health challenges. Parents are often focused almost entirely on the needs of their children, sometimes to the point that they ignore their own needs and feelings. This group is a chance to address your needs. We will cover topics including the importance of parental self-care and parental social support, parental feelings of guilt, grief, and shame, as well as accessing and navigating the treatment system. This group will be co-led by two master's level clinicians and will be free of charge

The six week session will start on Wednesday, February 2nd and all sessions will be held from 8:45 to 9:45 a.m. For questions and registration, please email jgildea@syfs-ma.org. Please note that we will not be able to accept new group members after the second session.

4. Please Note – Shrewsbury Historical Society Scholarships

The Shrewsbury Historical Society is pleased to announce two scholarships for high school seniors who attend school in Shrewsbury and reside in Shrewsbury.

The Shrewsbury Historical Society Stephen Porter Scholarship is awarded to a high school senior in memory of Stephen Porter, a longtime member who was involved in the historic restoration of the District #5 Schoolhouse on the corner of Old Mill Road and West Main Street. This scholarship award is \$500.

The Shrewsbury Historical Society Jean McDonald Graham Scholarship is awarded to a high school senior in memory of Jean Graham, a longtime member dedicated to educating students about local history. This scholarship award is also \$500.

Students who are currently seniors in high school in Shrewsbury, reside here, and anticipate being accepted into a four-year college this spring are invited to apply for the scholarships. Applications and additional requirements can be found online at www.shrewsburyhistoricalsociety.org. Completed applications and support materials are due Thursday, March 31st.

Youth Athletics and Activities

1. Please Note - Shrewsbury Youth Soccer Spring 2022 Season

The goal of SYS is to create and foster a positive and fun-filled environment for players, coaches, officials and parents. The program strives to maintain the highest standard of skill and sportsmanship, developing and training players, coaches, and referees for all levels of competition and offering a program that encourages and supports the participation of all abilities. The season is scheduled to start in April and run through to early June. Registration is open to all age groups from pre-kindergarten through grade 12. Click here to register.

2. Please Note – Central Mass Revolution Hockey

Looking to get your kiddo out on the ice for hockey? If so, visit www.RevsHockey.com for registration for our "Learn to Play Hockey House League" with Central Mass Revolution (Shrewsbury youth hockey and Starhawks youth hockey). See our flyer for all of the details. Go REVS!

3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth Lacrosse Spring 2022 Registration Open

Registration for the 2022 Spring lacrosse season is now open for Shrewsbury boys in 1st through 8th grades. As always, Shrewsbury Youth Lacrosse (SYL) encourages players of any ability to join us for an exciting new season of lacrosse. See <u>flyer</u> for more information and go to our <u>website</u> to find out more about our organization, the game, and how to register to play with us this spring.

Questions? Email us at shrewsburylax@gmail.com or find us on Facebook and lnstagram. Come join us for the fastest game on two feet!

4. Please Note – Shrewsbury Little League Baseball

Registration is now open for the Spring 2022 Shrewsbury Little League baseball season! Join the tradition and sign up now! Players 5-years-old to 12-years-old can register here. Team assignments for all divisions will be sent out in the spring. Registered ball players in AAA (9-and 10-year-olds) and Majors (11- and 12-year-olds) will be invited to an indoor player evaluation this February - please be on the lookout for more information.

5. Please Note - Shrewsbury Little League Softball

Register now for the Spring 2022 Shrewsbury Little League softball season! Join the tradition of learning the game of softball in a competitive and fun program. Players preschool through high school age can register here. No prior playing experience is necessary. The season runs from April—June and team assignments will be sent out in the spring. Players will be invited to an indoor evaluation on January 29th at The Bancroft School. The Pitching Clinic registration is also now open.

6. Please Note - Shrewsbury Girls Lacrosse

Registration is now open for Shrewsbury Girls Lacrosse 2022 Spring Season. Sign-ups are through our <u>website</u>.

- Open to grade divisions 3/4, 5/6, and 7/8
- Practices will be on Mondays & Wednesdays; games are on Sundays during the season.
- Practices and home games will be held at Oak Middle School
- Indoor practices will start early March
- Registration fee includes town field fees
- All players must have a game uniform to play. If you need to purchase a uniform, please click on the 'uniform' link under 'Register Now'

Our league is growing fast, and we are always looking for volunteers and people to help with coaching; US Lacrosse approved training will be provided.

About Shrewsbury Girls Lacrosse: Our goal is to promote girls' youth lacrosse in an environment that emphasizes fun, while developing skills, teamwork, good sportsmanship, and integrity. Along with committed volunteer coaches, we continually accomplish our goal. We operate under the principles, rules, and regulations enunciated by <u>U.S. Lacrosse</u> and are governed by the <u>Founders Girls Lacrosse League (FGLL)</u>.